Minutes Special Meeting Board of Aldermen - Chapel Hill, N.C. March 6,1950

On February 27th the Board of Aldermen authorized the Mayor to arrange an early meeting for a joint session with the Town Planning Board and the Board of Adjustment to discuss item 14 of the February 27th Calendar #25 - that is, questions about and interpretations of various sections of the Zoning Ordinance which went into effect June 1,1949.

Present: Aldermen Burch, Hobbs, Fitch and Putnam, Mayor Lanier and Town Manager Rose; Planning Board members Phipps, Cochrane, and Branson. Board of Adjustment members Dobbins, Strowd, and Bennett.

The Building Inspector, P.L. Burch, listed questions about the Zoning Ordinance which have arisen since June 1,1949, and those questions were discussed. Chairman of the Board of Adjustment Dobbins also questioned certain sections of the Ordinance. The need for reminding the public about building permit requirements and zoning ordinance restrictions were cited. Regulations of the use of trailers for residential purposes off the campus in Chapel Hill were discussed briefly.

No formal decisions were made by the Board of Aldermen.

The meeting adjourned at 11:00 P.M.